
Diary Dates at a glance 

 5th August - Last Night of the 

Proms: Cavalleria Rustica 

 14th August - Organ Appeal 

Cream Tea 

 14th August - Songs of Praise 

 27th August - Open Garden at 

Honeychild Manor 

 3rd September - Haywardians 

concert at Brook 

 24th September - Ivychurch 

Harvest Supper 

 9th October - St Mary’s Harvest 

Supper 

 10th October - St Mary’s Harvest 

Festival  

 22nd October - Organ Appeal 

Soup & Roll Lunch 

 29th October - Haywardians 

Concert at St Mary’s 

 5th November - Organ Appeal 

Coffee Morning 

 19th November - Organ Appeal 

AV Show and Christmas Craft 

Fair 

S t  Mar y  in  the  Marsh  

Pro jec t  Fund  

August 

2011 

Inside this issue: 

Around the parish Page 

2 

Last Night of the 

Proms 

Page 

2 

Church News Page 

3 

Buy a Brick Page 

4 

Organ Appeal Page 

5 

The Haywardians Page 

6 

NEWSLETTER 

Raising  Funds  for  a  Community  hall  in  the  village  of  St Mary in the Marsh 

OPEN EVENING 
The Project Fund trustees 

were delighted by the response 

to the open evening on July 6.  

T he  t urn out  w a s  a n 

e n c o u r a g i n g  s u c c e s s . 

Parishioners and supporters 

from far and wide came to see 

the floor plan of the new 

village hall pegged out in situ 

on the village hall site, view 

detailed plans and chat to the 

trustees and architect about 

the project, the plans and the 

fundraising.  The hall plan was 

a particular hit with everyone 

as they could see how the new 

hall will fit into the site and the village.  Helen Carr, Chairman  

of the Project Fund, said: "We 

are delighted with the response 

to the open evening. The 

trustees have had tremendous 

support over the last few 

years."  She went on to say, 

"We are really pleased to have 

been able to welcome Carole 

Waters, our county council 

representative; Alan Clifton-

Holt, our Shepway District 

Councillor; parish council 

chairman, Graham Allison; 

vice-chairman, Graham Comber and Cllr Pam Millen to the open 

evening and to thank them in person for their full support of the 

project. With everyone’s help and support, the trustees are 

confident that it is only a matter of time before everything comes 

to fruition.  We are now in consultation with funding bodies, the 

outcome of which is looking very positive."   

From left to right: KCC Cllr Carole Waters, 

Cllr Andrew Sinden, SDC Cllr Alan Clifton-

Holt, Project Fund Chairman Helen Carr, 

Cllr Graham Comber, Cllr Pam Millen and 

Parish Council Chairman Graham Allison. 

Jenny Bradbury of Action with Communities 

in Rural Kent discusses the plans with a 

Project Fund trustee 
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Around the Parish 

Birthdays 
 

 

Eric Cole - 15th August 
Sue Tyrrell - 28th August 
Dorothy Pilcher - 30th August 

Bill Briffitt - 7th September 
Sebastian Law - 10th September 

Heinz Lohmann - 13th September 

Malcolm Simpson - 13th September  

Michael Rodgers - 25th September 

Veronica Want - 27th September 

Elliot Law - 29th September 
 

Anniversaries 
 

Pauline and Martin Rogers - 5th August  

Elaine and Peter Collick - 5th August 

Betty and Robin Barnes - 8th August 

Brian and June Penny  - 3rd September 

Helen and Will Carr - 18th September  
 

Congratulations 
 

To Bill Briffitt and his partner, Faye, on the birth 

of their daughter, Belle who weighed in at 6lb, 1oz. 
 

STOP PRESS! 
 

Project Fund stall at New Romney Country Fair 

raised £116 from sale of cakes and £300 from “buy 

a brick” donations. 

Church Services 
 

August 

Sunday, 7th August - 9am Holy Communion 

Sunday, 14th August - 6.30pm Songs of Praise 

Sunday, 21st August - 9am Holy Communion 
 

September 
Sunday, 4th September - 9am Holy Communion 

Sunday, 11th September - 6.30pm Evensong  

Sunday, 18th September - 9am Holy Communion 
 

PCSO News 
PCSO Connolly’s monthly mobile surgery will be at 

the new village hall field at 3pm on Monday, 22nd 

August and again at 12pm on Saturday, 24th 

September and he will be at the One Stop Shop,  

New Romney from 10am to 12pm on Tuesday 20th 

September.  Denis is also available every Thursday 

evening on the “Youth of Today” Radio Show on 

www.romneymarsh.fm from 7pm to 9pm. 

  Summer Prom Concerts  
 

The final concert of the 2011 season is almost upon 
us.  This year’s proms concerts have been bigger 
and better than ever.  Now in our third year, we 
decided to take the bold step of hiring professional 
musicians from further afield which, of course, 
meant incurring greater costs putting on the 
Summer Proms.  At a time when everyone is 
tightening their belts this was a risky move but we 
decided to keep the ticket price the same as the 
previous two years and we have not been 
disappointed.  Audiences for all the concerts have 
been up on last year with record numbers 
attending the wonderful organ recital by our own 
organist, Dean Hayward and the jazz night which 
brought the incredibly talented Silk Street Hot 
Five all the way from London to Romney Marsh.  
So here we are, one more concert to go and it’s all 
over for another year.  This year’s “Last Night of the 
Proms” is looking to be a sell-out too but there are 
still tickets available: 
 

F r i d a y  5 t h  A u g u s t ,  8 p m  
“ T h e  L a s t  N i g h t  o f  t h e  P r o m s ”   

C a v a l l e r i a  R u s t i c a  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Professional Opera/Cabaret duo, Cavalleria Rustica 
bring a selection of popular songs from musicals & 
light operetta to the Proms plus a rousing finale of 
all your “Last Night” favourites including the Sea 
Shanties, The Sailor’s Hornpipe, Jerusalem, Land of 
Hope & Glory and Rule Britannia!  
 

Ticket, £10, including interval wine and 
refreshments. To book, phone the box office on: 
01797 362097 or email:  
stmarys.proms@tesco.net 

Andrew Hubbard & 

Richard Stark  

“Cavalleria Rustica”  



Page 3 St Mary in the Marsh Project Fund Newsletter - August 2011 

Organ Appeal 
 

The organ at St Mary the 

Virgin is probably the 

best church organ on 

Romney Marsh but it is 

now over twenty years 

old and in need of some 

attention. The PCC 

would also like to add a 

rank of reed pipes to the 

organ to add colour and depth.  In order to 

carry out the necessary work, we need to 

raise £5,000 and have devised a programme 

of events to raise the money (see page 5).   
 

You can also sponsor a pipe by completing 

the form below and sending it to:  St Mary’s 

Organ Appeal, Fenny Bridges, St Mary in 

the Marsh, Romney Marsh, Kent. TN29 

0DE.  Please make cheques payable to “St 

Mary the Virgin PCC”.    
 

…...…..……...….…………...…… 
 

I would like to sponsor a pipe in aid of the 

new Oboe Stop at St Mary the Virgin, St 

Mary in the Marsh at a value of:  

£10   £20    other   (Please tick  √) 

 

Name:  …………………………………………..  
 

Address:  ………………………………………. 
 

…………………………………………………..... 

 

Post Code:  ……………………... 

 
Amount:  £ 
 

(√ if applicable) Please treat this as a gift 

aid donation. I confirm that the Income/

Capital gains tax I pay in this year will be 

equal to the tax reclaimed on this donation. 

 
Signature:  ……………………………... ...  

 
Date:  ……….…………………….. 

Church News 

Songs of Praise 
 

To mark the end of another successful season of 

summer prom concerts (our third season), there 

will be a Songs of Praise service on Sunday,  14th 

August at 6.30pm in St Mary’s church in place of 

the usual evensong.  Songs of Praise is an 

opportunity for everyone to nominate their 

favourite hymn(s) to be sung by the congregation. 
 

If you have a favourite hymn which you would l,ke 

to be included in the service, please send your 
nomination to the editor (details on back page). 

 
{ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ {ƻƴƎǎ ƻŦ tǊŀƛǎŜ  

14th August 2011 
Hymn Nomination 

 
bŀƳŜΥ  ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ 
 
IȅƳƴΥ  ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦ 
 
wŜŀǎƻƴΥ  ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ 
 
ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦ 
 
ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦ 
 

 

 
Harvest Thanksgiving 

 

This yearõs harvest thanksgiving celebrations are 
the weekend of 8th and 9th October.  
 

The Harvest Supper is on Saturday, 8th October 

at 7pm for 7.30pm in All Saintsõ church hall, St 

Maryõs Bay. Tickets are Ã10 each and can be 
ordered from Roger Constable on 01797 363198 

or ask any member of the PCC.   
 

The Harvest Festival service is on Sunday, 9th 

October at 6.30pm in St Mary the Virgin, St 

Mary in the Marsh. 
 

All donations of produce, flowers, plants etc to 
help decorate the church will be gratefully 

received.  If you have any produce you would 
like to donate to help decorate the church, please 

leave it in the church porch during the week 
leading up to the harvest thanksgiving weekend. 
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Please help support your new village hallôs campaign to 

raise funds: 

ñBuy a BrickòñBuy a Brickò  
  

£1£1  a bricka brick  

£10£10  a hoda hod  

£50£50  for five hodsfor five hods  

£150£150  a half palleta half pallet  

£300£300  a palleta pallet  
  

Buy a brick as a gift, in memory of a loved one or simply to support the new 

village hall 
 

The names of all subscribers will be entered in a book to be kept in the foyer of the new 

hall  
 

Business subscribers will be able to place an advert in the book; the larger the 

subscription, the larger the advert 

ð-ðð-ððð--ððïðððððïðð-ðððððððððððððððððð- 
I would like to subscribe to the ñbuy a brickò campaign for St Mary in the Marsh new 

village hall by donating the equivalent of:  

 Brick         Hod         Five Hods         Half Pallet         Pallet 

(Please enter the number of bricks, hods or pallets in the relevant box) 
 

I enclose a cheque for Ãéééé made payable to ñSt Mary in the Marsh Project Fundò. 
 

Forenames:éééééééééééé   Surname:ééééééééééééééééé     
 

Address:......................................................................................................... 
 

.......................................................... Post Code: ......................................... 
 

Gift Aid Declaration 

(ã) Please treat this donation as a Gift Aid donation.  I confirm that the Income/Capital Gains tax I 

pay in this tax year will be equal to the tax reclaimed on this donation.  
 
 

Signature:........................................ Date: ................................................ 

The trustees would like to thank everyone who has contributed to the ñBuy a Brickò campaign since the 

last issue of the Newsletter:  Elizabeth Caudwell, Derek & Kelly Cripps, Karl & Rosina Diblicek, Debbie El-

dridge, Maureen Harris, Roger & Penny Moore, Jeff Newton-Edwards, Brian & June Penny, Jill Thompsett, 

Rod & Sue Tyrrell.  
 

Donôt worry if you havenôt bought your bricks yet, you can still contribute by completing the tear-off below.  
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The organisers of the organ appeal fund, as 

well as instigating the “sponsor a pipe” 

campaign (see page 3) have planned a series 

of events to raise money for the appeal. 
 

Two events have already been held, though  

the English weather was against us on both 

occasions! 

On Sunday, June 12th cream teas were 

served in church.  The event was to have 

been on the new village hall field but the 

inclement weather drove us indoors.  The 

cream teas, raffle, and sale of plants, 

preserves and gifts still raised £232.50. 

On a rain-sodden Saturday, 16th July 14 

brave souls attempted a treasure hunt route 

around Romney Marsh.  Once again, the 

planned BBQ on the new village field had to 

be moved indoors - this time to a vacant corn 

store at Beechcroft Farm.  The organ fund 

organisers are immensely grateful to Sinden 

& Cole for the use of the barn at short notice 

and to Tim Cole for the use of his BBQ. The 

treasure hunt, BBQ and raffle raised £92.60. 
 

To date, a mixture of fund-raising through 

these events, the “sponsor a pipe” campaign 

and donations to the appeal have brought the 

total in the fund to £1,738.80, a little over a 

third of the way to our £5,000 target.  We 

still have some way to go however.  So if you 

would like to sponsor a pipe for the new oboe 

stop, please complete the form on page 3.   
 

The timetable of events is below and we look 

forward to seeing you at some of them. 
 

Sunday, 14th August - Cream teas in the 

parish church, of St Mary the Virgin, St 

Mary in the Marsh from 3pm to 5.30pm.  

Enjoy a cup of freshly brewed tea or coffee, 

home-baked scones with jam and cream and 

a slice of cake before the Songs of Praise 

service which starts at 6.30pm. 
 

Saturday, 27th August - Open Garden at 

Honeychild Manor, St Mary in the Marsh 

from 10am to 4pm.  Tea, coffee and home-

made cakes. Stalls selling local and home-

made produce. 
 

Saturday, October 22nd - Soup & Roll 

lunch at All Saints’ church hall, St Mary’s 

Bay from 12noon to 1.30pm.  A variety of 

home-made soups with fresh rolls for lunch - 

and you can try more than one!  
 

Saturday,  October 29th -  The 

Haywardians in concert at St Mary the 

Virgin, St Mary in the Marsh at 7.30pm.  A 

choral concert from this local choir which is 

quickly establishing a reputation for the 

quality of its singing and the diversity of the 

music.  Something for everyone!   
 

Saturday, November 5th - Coffee morning 

at Fenny Bridges from 10am to 12noon.  

Freshly brewed tea and coffee and the chance 

to buy home-made cakes, preserves and gifts. 
 

Saturday, November 19th - AV show and 

Christmas Craft Fair at St Mary the Virgin, 

St Mary in the Marsh at 7.30pm.  St Mary’s 

Bay Camera Club will show some stunning 

films of the local area.  There will also be 

opportunities to peruse and buy from local 

craft stalls, just in time for Christmas! 
 

Saturday, January 21st 2011 - Burns’ 

Night Supper at the village hall, St Mary’s 

Bay at 7pm for 7.30pm. The Burns’ Night 

Supper returns after a year’s absence.  

Although this time it’s in aid of the organ 

fund, not the project fund, the format 

remains the same.   A four-course meal, live 

band and dancing all for £20 a head.  

Numbers are limited, so book early to avoid 

disappointment! 
 

February 2011 TBA:  Murder Mystery 

evening at St Mary the Virgin, St Mary in 

the Marsh.  An evening of fun in St Mary’s 

church - enjoy a three-course meal while 

being entertained by a murder mystery and 

trying to solve whodunit!  Watch this space 

for further details. 

 

Organ Appeal—Programme of Events 
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The Project Fund Trustees are:  

Chairman:  Helen Carr.  1 Wade Close, St Mary in the Marsh.  01797 361154  

Vice-chairman:  Chris Carr.  6 Rectory Road, St Mary in the Marsh.  01797 364513  

Secretary:  Andrew Sinden.  Fenny Bridges, St Mary in the Marsh.  01797 362097 

Trustee:  Graham Collard.  37 Oakham Drive, Lydd.  01797 322171 

Trustee:  Gill Collard.  37 Oakham Drive, Lydd.  01797 322171 

Trustee:  Martin Rogers.  13 Rectory Road, St Mary in the Marsh.  01797 366039 

Trustee:  Pauline Rogers.  13 Rectory Road, St Mary in the Marsh.  01797 366039 

Treasurer:  David Russell.  Shingle Hall Farm, St Mary in the Marsh.  Tel:  01797 369346.  

Anyone wishing to submit an item for the next issue of the newsletter should do so by 

September 24th 2011. 

 

Please submit your copy, in writing, to:  Andrew Sinden, Secretary, St Mary in the Marsh Project 

Fund, Fenny Bridges, St Mary in the Marsh, Romney Marsh, Kent. TN29 0DE.   

Tel:  01797 362097   or   E-mail:  project.fund@tesco.net  

Items for the newsletter 
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The Haywardians in Concert 

{ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎΣ .Ǌƻƻƪ - Saturday, 3rd September  
St Mary the Virgin, St Mary in the Marsh - Saturday, 29th October 

7.30pm - Tickets £5 on the door 
 

The Haywardians, led by organist and choir master Dean Hayward, will be performing at St 
aŀǊȅΩǎ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΣ .Ǌƻƻƪ ƻƴ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ о ŀǘ тΦолǇƳ - ǇǊƻŎŜŜŘǎ ǘƻ {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎΣ .Ǌƻƻƪ    
- and again at St Mary the Virgin, St Mary in the Marsh on Saturday, October 29 at 7.30pm - 
ǇǊƻŎŜŜŘǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ hǊƎŀƴ !ǇǇŜŀƭΦ 
  

The mixed-voice choir sings a variety of music from ancient to modern, sacred to secular and 
from serious to light-hearted.  
 

For further details, please phone 01797 362097 or email haywardians@tesco.net 
 

The Haywardians choir meets weekly in St Mary in the Marsh.  Members come from all over The Marsh and from as 
far field as Lyminge, Etchinghill and Dover.  All choir members have many years' experience singing in a range of 
choirs, choral societies and bands.  The Haywardians sing a variety of both religious and secular music; some old, 
some new, some serious and some humourous.  ¢ƘŜ ŎƘƻƛǊΩǎ ŀƛƳ ƛǎ ǘƻ ǎƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ ƪƛƴŘǎ ƻŦ ƳǳǎƛŎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎƘŜŜǊ ŜƴƧƻȅƳŜƴǘ 
of singing together and, in the process, raise money for local good causes. 
 

If you are interested in booking The Haywardians for your fundraising, or for any other event, please contact 
Andrew, on the number above or email haywardians@tesco.net  

mailto:haywardians@tesco.net

